

IOSC Conference Call Notes – 5/4/21

CALL: TUESDAY, May 4 @ 1000 MDT

Members on call: Reese Kerbow, Ben Oakleaf, Mike Black, Deb Fleming, Rick Gray, Patrick Morgan

- 1. IRPG Updates – Patrick Morgan:** First rough draft of the revised IRPG is back from NWCG and ready to be circulated for review & comments. I will be meeting with Jesse from NWCG as to how we want to proceed with submitting comments & changes. Tentative plan will be to send out to IOSC for review until the end of May.
- 2. Operations Section Chief Standards Tasking Update – Rich Gray:** Folks are working on their various pieces and will be done by May 13th.
- 3. INTM Change- Patrick Morgan:** This was a request to look at the new position of Investigation Team Leader (INVL) and the proposal to archive the position of Investigation Team Member (INTM). The investigation team would then be comprised of Fire Investigators (INVF)'s. There was no comment from the IOSC committee on this change and the feedback to the IPSC will be that the IOSC supports this change.
- 4. Glossary Feedback Request- Patrick Morgan:** This is feedback received from the wildland fire community about terms that are slotted to be archived. We as a committee need to decide what to do with the feedback. Do we accept the comments and not archive these terms? Do we ignore the feedback and move forward? The feedback from users will be in an email to the IOSC committee today (5/4/21).
- 5. Request for more CRWB Position SME's- Patrick Morgan:** We have had 2 folks volunteer to help with this project but need 1-2 more folks to help. If you can lend some time to this or know of a good person for this, please let me know ASAP. Thanks.

Call ended @ 1015.

Next call will be on 6/1/2021 @ 1000. This will be the last call until October.